
   

November 1st, 2020  Page 1 of 2 
   

 

 

November 2020  
 

Pierre Elliott Trudeau  
6855 Cartier St., Montréal, QC, H2G 2W1 

www.emsb.qc.ca/petrudeau  T: 514.374.7337 
Email: petrudeau@emsb.qc.ca 

 

Dearest Parents & Guardians, 

I hope that you and your loved ones are continuing to keep 
well and staying safe.   

Thank you to our entire staff for ensuring the safety of our 
students.  These are challenging times and I thank everyone for 
doing their part, including you, parents and guardians.  We 
need to all work together! 

Halloween Day at PET was a huge success.  Students and staff 
were in full costume attire and had a great time! We 
celebrated with our Annual Pumpkin Contest through a virtual 
session with all the homerooms and the top 3 homerooms will 
be announced on Tuesday, Nov. 3rd.  Thank you to our PPO 
committee for donating a bag of chips to every student for 
Halloween. 

I ask that you continue to assess your child’s health on a daily 
basis and inform the school if your child is symptomatic.  Should 
your child be tested as positive for Covid, please inform the 
school IMMEDIATELY.  If this should happen at night or on the 
weekend, please email petrudeau@emsb.qc.ca . 

COVID-19 info-line: 1-877-644-4545 

• Inform the school of any changes to your phone number, 
home address or email address. 

• Use the agenda to inform your child’s homeroom 
teacher if there is a change of dismissal. 

• If your child will be absent, please call the school before 
8:30am. 

Please remind your child that while at school to: 
• Wash hands frequently 
• Keep their distance 
• Wear a face mask (mandatory for Grade 5 & 6 students 

in common areas at school, and we strongly encourage 
all to wear a mask) 

• Sanitize their hands 

Our school dress code is explained in your child’s agenda.  We 
ask that you please respect this dress code.  With the change 
in weather, as indicated, only solid navy blue or white 
sweatshirts will be allowed to be worn in school.  Only solid navy 
blue or white leggings and solid navy blue skirts/pants must be 
worn. 

I thank you once again for all your support and cooperation. 

Should you have any concerns, please let our staff know. 

Take care and be well.  

Ms. Alvares  

 

Upcoming Events 

November 6 

PED Day (No School, 
Daycare is open) 

November 11 

Picture Retake Day 

November 26 

Parent Teacher Virtual 
Interviews (Evening) 

November 27 

Parent Teacher Virtual 
Interviews (Daytime) 

November 27 

PED Day (No School, 
Daycare is open) 
 

Important Information 
Winter is around the 
corner, and it is getting 
colder outside.  Please 
make sure your child is 
dressed appropriately. It 
has been 2 weeks that 
students have been using 
their lockers, while 
maintaining the distance 
between each class.  
Please remind your child 
that they must keep their 
distance with students’ 
from other classes. 
In the morning, as well as 
at the end of the day, 
please leave a path way 
for students to enter or 
leave the school.  Maintain 
the 2 meter distance at all 
times. 
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Reminders 
If you have yet to pay your school and/or lunch fees, please do so as soon 
as possible.  You can always call the school and pay by credit card over the 
phone. Your cooperation is appreciated! 

LEARN Quebec Free Online Tutoring 
LEARN Tutoring provides online tutoring and homework help appointments, at 
no charge.  Their online tutors are fully qualified Quebec teachers, 
experienced in tutoring, review and consolidation.  They work directly with 
elementary (gr. 2 and up). 
https://www.learnquebec.ca/home 
 
Report Cards 
As was mentioned by the Government, there will only be two terms for this 
year.  As such, the 1st term report card will only be issued in January.  As such, 
it is very important that you virtually meet with your child’s teachers for Parent 
Teacher Interviews to discuss your child’s progress. 
 
Please make sure that you have created an account on Mozaik to access 
your child’s report card.  Follow the steps through this link: 
https://www.emsb.qc.ca/emsb/community/parents/mozaik 
 

Google Classroom 
PET is using Google Classroom as our platform for students.  Please verify that 
your child is connected to his/her classrooms. Should you have any questions 
pertaining to this, please ask your child’s teachers. 

 

PET November Calendar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
2 3  

GB Meeting 
Virtually at 7pm 

4 
 Deadline to 
Order 
Pictures 
 

5 6       PED DAY 
(No School) 

Daycare 
available 

9 
 

10 
 

PPO Meeting 
Virtually at 7pm 

11 
Picture Retakes 

Day 
Remembrance 

Day  
 

12   
 

13 
 

16 17    18 19 20 
 

23 24 25 26 
 

27     PED DAY 
(No School) 

Daycare 
available 

30 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 

School Events 

 Remembrance Day  
 Nov 11 

Ms Samantha, our 
Spiritual and Community 
Animator, will be holding 
a virtual celebration for 
Remembrance Day. 

 Picture Retakes  
 Nov 11 

 Students who were absent 
for Picture Day will need to 
have their picture taken 
this day.  Students who had 
their eyes were closed for 
their proofs, must bring 
their proof back in order to 
have a retake taken. 

 

 Parent Teacher Interviews 
 Nov. 26 & Nov. 27 

 The PT interviews will take 
place virtually.  We will be 
sending out an email with 
all the information on how 
you are to book your 
appointments with your 
child’s teachers in mid-
November.   

 

The interviews will take 
place: 

Thurs. Nov. 26  
4pm to 6pm 
7pm to 9pm 
 

Fri.  Nov. 27  
8am to 12pm 
1pm to 3pm 
 
 
 


